Draft Minutes southwark cyclists meeting

May 9th 2018

Apologies: Jeremy, Ralph, Eleanor, Mary

Present: Andy (co-ordinator), Hugh Bolton (treasurer), Bruce Lynn, Luci Quenya, Liz Eden, Amy Aeron-Thomas, Gareth Evans

Minutes of March and April 2018 agreed as a true record. 

Matters arising: Brook Drive closure, Tabernacle had written intemperately objecting and we had sent a letter of support (sally); Pensioners Forum speakers would be Eleanor and Amy; Alastair Hanton to retire, g'bye party at his house Fri May 11th; Community speedwatch, new police co-ordinator appointed and he was trying to organise a meeting; Peckham Town Centre Jeremy and Peter Wright had discussed this with Ian Wingfield and it was on-going; Constructors Challenge, one of the building comps had produced £1750 sponsorship and Catherine Linney and Francis were working on banners and pamphlets, planned to have teams of 4 including wheels for wellbeing, half day on track bikes and half day racing; Liz had not written the OKRAAP response. 

Presentation Gareth: new website. Gareth gave everyone the sandboxed new website and encouraged them to play about with it and try to break it. Discussion of what the pictures should show -- how the site should be organised and presented. Some pages such as campaigns had sub pages which showed important resources such has how to complain, report illegal parking, blocked rights of way etc which were important tools but effectively hidden -- unsignposted -- on the site. Importance of pictures emphasised and the need to look lively while not removing important signposting from the front page. 

1) meetings with council leaders pre and post election: Andy said pre-election meeting had not been organised and at the time of our meeting the new cabinet had not been announced. 

2) Dynamo had sold about 900 tickets -- through a computer glitch more than planned (about 780) had been sold at the lower price. We had taken about £12,000 at the end of March. Fewer cyclists seemed to be going this year because of the timing with the Ride 100 on the same weekend. Dulwich Paragon had in the past taken their own coach but this year those who were going from the Paragon were using our coaches. Surrey Quays still very hospitable about the unloading, different part of the car park this year because the Ride 100 organisers were using (and paying for) a large part of the car park. Unloading volunteers needed. 

3) Accounts: Hugh produced year-end accounts for 2017/18 showing just over £9,000 in hand at the end of March 2018 compared with just over £7,000 a year earlier. We had spent about £6,000 employing other people to work for us campaigning and running Dr Bike. Another £200 went on bike parts for Dr Bike and just under £800 on publicity, leaflets and banners. 

Agreed that if we had spare cash at the 2018 AGM we should contribute to LCC Head Office. 

4) Bike Week: June 9-17th. Website putting up events between May 25th and June 25th. We could include the Dr Bikes on the thursdays before and after Bike Week but it would be a good to do an extra bike week event. Agreed: to do a Bike Week Breakfast on QW1 outside Crol. Sally to contact Crol to ask them to provide coffee and croissants up to £200. Date thursday June 14th.

5) Southwark Roads Policing stats showed only four boroughs with 20mph enforcement cameras, including Southwark where 220 drivers were caught by 20mph cameras and 518 by 30mph cameras. These figures for 2016 were dwarfed by enforcement figures for the City and Hammersmith and Fulham where more than 10,000 drivers were caught by 20mph cameras in the same year (Amy)

6) GDPR: our bike train and healthy ride email lists had been transferred to google groups to conform with GDPR. Numbers on the HR list had fallen by about half and on Bike Train list by about four fifths. This made both lists more realistic which was worth knowing (bruce, sally and Andy)

7) Cyclists in Southwark: this was run by Nigel Bee who had been thrown out of the LCC for misbehaviour, moved to the CTC and had now been thrown out of the CTC. His Cyclists in Southwark group was being allowed to continue with CTC but the name must be changed.  For some time NB had been starting his rides in the same place as the Healthy Rides but he had started to re-badge them as HRs, to call a HR AGM and to insist that riders pay and elect a committee. Since being thrown out of the CTC he had started to call his group Southwark Cyclists. It was likely he was not insured to lead rides. LCC considering legal action against him (Andy)

AOB

London Freecycle July 28th. Bruce would lead from Peckham Rye (10am). Marshalls needed. Last year 100+ riders and no reason to suppose numbers would drop. Pick up spots at the Arch (10.15) and Burgess park cafe (10.30) as last year. 

QW14: work going on on Newcomen St crossing TBR. 

Rotherhithe to Peckham: one of the six new "major" cycle route. Luci and Simon Munk to talk to council. This is link route to Rotherhithe cycle bridge and must be good. Luci to appeal for suggestions on list


